

The Rt Hon Rachel Reeves MP Chancellor of the Exchequer His Majesty's Treasury 1 Horse Guards Road London SW1A 2HQ Please ask for: Anne Court Direct Line: 0116 257 2602

Email: Anne.Court1@oadby-wigston.gov.uk

02 October 2024

Via email to: rachel.reeves.mp@parliament.uk

Dear Chancellor

Re: Winter Fuel Payments - Council Motion

At this Council's meeting on 24 September 2024, Members resolved:-

- That I write to you calling for the policy on linking winter fuel payments to pension credit to be immediately paused and introduce a new threshold to determine eligibility for winter fuel payments; and
- Urgently commence a significant awareness campaign to maximise uptake of pension credits.

The full motion is attached which sets out Members' concerns.

Yours sincerely

Anne Court
Chief Executive

GMEE CON

enc

Postal Address: Council Offices, Washbrook Lane, Oadby, Leicestershire LE2 5JJ